
Testimony of a Public Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board held relative to a 
Special Permit application submitted by Park Outdoor Advertising for development in a 
floodplain at 3502 Argonne Avenue held June 14, 2022, at 7:10 p.m. 

 
PRESENT: 
Members present: L. Miller 

D. Kudgus 
T. Crowley 
S. Forster 
M. Jaros 
C. Curtin, Alternate 

 
Others present: Marina Lane 

R. Materese 
P. Simonet 
A. Walck 
J. Heinl 
J. Stone 
B. Potochniak 
 

MS. MILLER:  We will open the Public Hearing, and I will read the public notice.  

The Town of Union Planning Board will conduct a public hearing relative to a Special 
Permit application by Park Outdoor Advertising to erect a sign in an area of special flood 
hazard at 3502 Argonne Avenue (Tax Map # 158.05-4-55). 
 
The public hearing will take place on Tuesday, June 14, 2022, at 7:00 PM or thereafter in 
the Town Board Meeting Room on the second floor of the Town of Union Office Building 
located at 3111 East Main Street, Endwell, New York.  The application is available for 
review in the Town of Union Planning Department during normal business hours (8 AM to 
4 PM).    
 
Individuals with special needs requiring accommodations may contact the Planning 
Department at (607) 786-2926 at least 24 hours prior to the scheduled public hearing.  
Lisa Miller, Planning Board Chair. 
 
MS. MILLER: Do you have anything you want to say?  
 
MR. SIMONET: If you have questions for me, I would be happy to answer them.  I 

know you have a long night. 
 
MR. CROWLEY: So is it a single pole? 
 



MR. SIMONET: It is a monopole. 
 
MS. MILLER: Does anybody have anything else to say?  Okay, so we will close 

the public hearing. 
 
 
Public Hearing concluded:  7:12 p.m. 
 
I, CAROL M. KRAWCZYK, do hereby certify that the foregoing transcript of a Public 
Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board is a true, accurate, and complete transcript 
of my stenographic notes/tape taken at the above time and place. 
 
 
 
_______________________________________ 

CAROL M. KRAWCZYK 


